WAUCONDA TOWNSHIP

GENERAL BUDGET AND APPROPRIATION

ORDINANCE NO. 05-20-20-01

MEETING MINUTES MAY 20, 2020
Supervisor Swanson called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m. in Wauconda Township Hall, County of Lake, State of Illinois and opened it with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Clerk Rowe took the roll call.  Answering present were Trustee McKernan, 

Trustee Ringel, Trustee Santi, and Supervisor Swanson. Also present were 
Assessor Oaks, Highway Commissioner Weisbruch, Administrator Maioriello and 
Attorney Ridgway.
Supervisor Swanson opened the floor to the Board for discussion on the general town fund budget.
Trustee McKernan stated that the Wauconda fireworks are possibly being cancelled and the fireworks for Island Lake are still not decided. He asked about the $3000.00 allowed in budget for Wauconda’s fireworks. Supervisor Swanson stated if the Board agrees, to just let it carry over until next year.
Trustee Ringel had questions about cancelling the Senior bus rental program. Supervisor Swanson stated that the program is cancelled, and 2 vehicles have been returned to Pace. The Township is looking at purchasing a used 14 passenger minivan/bus with a wheelchair lift. 
Trustee Ringel also inquired about lowering the building maintenance figures. Supervisor Swanson stated that sealcoating and striping must be done, and the $17,000.00 figure allotted is less than last year.

Supervisor Swanson stated normally if a department head has a concern with his office or vice versa, they would discuss it and it would be taken care of. Since the Assessor refuses to meet with him without a Trustee or attorney present, he will discuss his concerns in the meeting. Some of his concerns with the Assessor’s office are: With the current conditions of the times and keep your distance, the Township helped two part time employees for a couple of weeks. Then the order got extended. He stated that the Assessor’s office continued to use part time employees while full time employees were at home; another part time employee was being paid while not being at the office and was paid for more hours than worked. In the Township office, he laid off his part time people and rotated the others in his office to come in and work. Another concern is when a full- time person was retiring, the Assessor put out an ad in the paper to fill the position with a pay package with benefits of around $75,000.00. He was concerned that two qualified people who applied for the job were not interviewed and instead he was asked if the Township’s part time person could fill the position. Regarding raises for the departments, Supervisor Swanson said that he and the Highway Commissioner did not give raises to his staff while the Assessor stated that she was moving people up and the positions included raises. He also wants it known that he will not sign a check for a part time employee that is not here and if the Board directs him to, he wants it noted it will be with his objection. He also stated that he feels the Assessor’s office is overstaffed due to the number of parcels the Township has. He stated he spoke with the president from TOI who informed him that the number of parcels in a township would be a good factor in determining the number of employees for that department.
Assessor Oaks responded by saying that the Supervisor did call her for a meeting. It lasted about 45 minutes, at which time he was talking very loudly to her, called her a liar and a disgrace to the Township. Therefore, she will not have another meeting with him without a Trustee present. With regards to part time employees, she does not know where he got his information. There was some discussion regarding the timecards and the figures presented by the Supervisor. Assessor Oaks explained that one of the part time employees is a field inspector who did work some hours and is vital to the office due to the field inspections from open permit work taken out in 2019. It is very important to get this work done and get it on the tax rolls. He is very important to the office. She disagreed with the Supervisor on using the number of employees for her office based on the number of parcels. Assessor Oaks stated that she did run the ad for a full-time position. Due to the virus, she notified the applicants that she would not be doing interviews. She has since decided she does not need someone with those qualifications during her term as Assessor. She now wants to hire an entry level position instead and will post the listing on the Township bulletin board as she is required to do so.
Trustee Ringel wanted to know if there is enough money in the budget to cover the new employee with there being 20 employees instead of 19. Supervisor Swanson stated that the insurance rates are locked in as of June 1 and it will not make a difference until 2021.
Supervisor Swanson again stated that he does not understand why the Assessor would not hire the person who is overqualified in place of the entry level person. Assessor Oaks stated that it is her responsibility to hire and run her office as she sees fit. Regarding Anna, the employee working part time while full time people are at home, is because the work Anna does cannot be done by others in the office. Her specialty is town houses, duplexes, and condo’s. Others are being trained in this area, but with the virus, it has put things on a halt. Supervisor Swanson stated that Assessor Oaks told him she was leaving in in January. Assessor Oaks stated that she had mentioned that to him but has since changed her mind. Assessor Oaks stated that she is not leaving in January. She stated her term expires on
December 31, 2021.
Trustee McKernan asked for clarification from the Assessor on hiring a person that is entry level instead of one with a CIO certification. Assessor Oaks stated that she would like someone that is bilingual, very versatile in spread sheets and word. The person she is considering also knows the Tyler program.

Trustee Santi asked about the costs for CIO designation. If an Assessor wants to get someone certified, the costs is about $6,000.00 over a two-year period. She feels the Assessor answered the questions very well and hopes the Supervisor and Assessor can talk and resolve their issues.
After more discussion regarding who the Assessor plans on hiring and why, Assessor Oaks told the Supervisor she will not do anything to hurt the Township and she will be the one to do the hiring for her office.
The Administrator stated that she needs to change the budget amount for a new accounting program. After doing some research, she feels she will need between $15,000.00 to $25,000.00 for a new accounting program. Supervisor Swanson stated the amount can be moved out of land reserve to cover this.
Public Comment: John Miceli, resident, asked if the Township is going to file for grant monies for salaries due to Covid. Supervisor Swanson stated there may be a program available later, but none are available right now. The Administrator stated that right now, the only labor being considered for a grant is overtime hours due to Covid.
Mr. Miceli also stated that last year there were three full time girls, two part time inspectors, and a temp person in the Assessor’s office. Currently, there are two full time, one part time and only one inspector. So, the Assessor’s office is understaffed compared to last year.
Carol Kampendahl, from the Assessor’s office, stated that the Assessor’s staff has been working from home on their own. Because of all the work, they all have been working days and weekends from home. They all are pitching in to get things done because of the tax bills and turning in the assessments. Supervisor stated that the Assessor told him that the staff could not work at home due to not having computers. Ms. Kampendahl stated that she has been with the Township for over 21 years and has never taken advantage of the Township. Assessor Oaks stated that one employee did take the only lap top home and worked 40 hours from home.
Supervisor Swanson motioned to adjourn. Trustee McKernan seconded. All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned.
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